

May 24, 2001


A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, May 24, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: Chris Holliday, Town Board Member; and 50 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:39 p.m.

Mr. Dehm reviewed the agenda for the evening.

WILLIAM ELLIS PUBLIC HEARING

William Ellis, 239 Chamberlain Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting an area variance to permit the erection of a garage with a side setback of approximately 11 feet instead of the 20 feet required by the ordinance.  Tax Account #222.02-1-2.

Mr. Dehm stated that the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign was in the file along with the public notice.  Mr. Dehm stated this was exempt from submission to the County.

Mr. Dehm stated there were four letters in the file in support of this application.

Mr. Ellis stated he wanted to build a 2-bay garage.  He stated the dimensions would be 28 feet by 32 feet with a center door and this garage would be connected to his deck.  Mr. Ellis stated the top floor of the garage would be for storage and would be 8 feet high by 16 feet wide by 32 feet deep.  He stated the proposed garage would have electricity, but no water.  He stated there would be a 4-foot wide walkway from the garage to the deck.

Mr. Thorp asked how far the garage would be from the house.  Mr. Ellis gave the dimensions of the deck and the distance from the house.  Mr. Thorp stated that there would be 16 feet between the house and the garage.  

Mr. Ellis stated he planned to work in the garage and store his farm tractor in it.

Mr. Dehm asked what size lot Mr. Ellis’ property was.  Mr. Ellis stated he had a little over 1/3 of an acre.

Mr. Ellis stated the second floor will only be for storage, and will not be insulated.  Mr. Ellis stated he has lived on this property all his life.

Mr. Mattaro asked if he planned on keeping any animals in the garage.  Mr. Ellis stated no.  Mr. Mattaro asked if there would be any exterior lighting on the garage.  Mr. Ellis stated there would be a flood light at the peak.

Mr. Thorp asked if the garage could be closer to the house.  Mr. Ellis stated that if he moved the garage closer to the house, the garage would be touching the deck.  He stated he wanted a gap between the deck and the garage.

Mr. Ellis stated the property to the east was owned by his uncle.

Mr. Ellis stated the exterior of the proposed garage would be sided and his house currently has aluminum siding.  He stated he intended to put a workbench in front of where the car will be so the garage is a little deeper than a standard two-bay garage.  Mr. Ellis stated the whole garage is 8 feet larger than a standard one and that is why he needs a variance for the setback.  Mr. Ellis stated the setback from the street meets code.  Mr. Ellis stated he restores tractors, currently mainly in the summer, but with the proposed garage, he will be able to do this all year round.

Mr. Dehm asked if this variance would cause a change in the character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Ellis stated he thought it would improve the look of the neighborhood.

Mr. Dehm asked what the degree of the variance was.  A discussion followed regarding the setback.  Mr. Dehm stated he was asking for a 40% variance.

Mr. Dehm asked if there would be any environmental or physical effects to the area if this variance were granted.  Mr. Ellis stated no.  

Mr. Dehm asked if there were alternative methods to achieve this goal.  Mr. Ellis stated this was the only place he could put the garage, the other side is too close to the property line.

Mr. Dehm asked if this difficulty was self-created.  Mr. Ellis stated yes.

Mr. Dehm opened the meeting to comments from the public.  There were no comments.

Mr. Dehm closed the public hearing at 7:56 p.m.

A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, May 24, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:57 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: Chris Holliday, Town Board Member; and 50 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

JEANNETTE GARDNER PUBLIC HEARING

Mike Nolan, Esq., for Kelly Gardner and Jeannette Gardner, owner of property located at 779 Cheese Factory Road, Honeoye Falls, appeared before the Board requesting an appeal from a Notice of Violation dated 4/16/01 charging her with operating a motor-cross track without a Special Use Permit.  Tax Account #223.01-1-14.1.

Mr. Dehm stated the legal notice was in the file along with the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign and stated that this was exempt from submission to the County.

Mr. Dehm stated there were letters in the file from neighbors of the applicant as well as affidavits submitted by the applicant and affidavits submitted from the neighbors.  Mr. Dehm stated there was also a videotape submitted by the applicant.

Mr. Dehm reviewed the violation, which is the cause of the appearance tonight.  Mr. Nolan stated that the motorcross track is a prior, non-conforming use.  Mr. Nolan stated that the Gardners and their friends have been riding on their property for over 30 years.

Mr. Nolan stated this is a customary accessory use and discussed the Bartholf decision dated February 22, 2000.  Mr. Jones stated that case has just been heard by the Appellate Division and a decision will be made in late June.  

Mr. Nolan stated that this riding of the motorcross bikes is a customary accessory use prior to the ordinance and, in addition, they feel that this is not a motorcross track.  

Mrs. Gardner stated that she has lived on the property since 1945 and built her current home in 1959.  She stated she has raised her 6 children, four of whom are boys, on this property and there have always been vehicles, such as the motorbikes, ridden on this property.  Ms. Gardner stated there has never been a problem until Mr. Scafetta, a neighbor, has made a problem of it.  She stated they ride two nights a week for about 1 to 1 and ½ hours, usually from 5:00 until 7:00 p.m.  Mrs. Gardner stated she did not think these were unreasonable hours.

Mr. Nolan stated the trail was made by the bikes, and there has never been a competitive race on these trails.  He stated that the Gardners have been using the track for 30 years.

Mr. Kelly Gardner stated he started riding in 1968 or 1969, and he rode whatever moved.  He stated that when he was a teenager, he used the motorbikes to transport himself to and from work, through the fields.

Mr. Nolan stated Mr. Zuber, a farmer of the adjoining property, submitted an affidavit in support of the Gardners.

Mr. Gardner stated this is not a motorcross track.  He stated that he has been on a professional track, and this is not one.  

Mr. Gardner stated he was on the noise ordinance committee and there were many discussions regarding noise.  He stated he told the neighbors to let him know if they were having a party.  

Mr. Mattaro asked when was the first time Mr. Scafetta spoke to them about the noise.  Mr. Gardner stated it was 1997 or 1998.  Mr. Gardner stated Mr. Scafetta was on the property line with a video camera.  Mr. Gardner stated Mr. Scafetta’s complaint was noise.  Mr. Gardner stated Mr. Scafetta suggested moving the track, but Mr. Gardner was not going to basically deed a portion of his property to Mr. Scafetta.  Mr. Gardner stated it was 35-40 feet from Mr. Gardner’s property line to Mr. Scafetta’s house.  Mr. Gardner stated he had found Mr. Scafetta unreasonable at the Noise Ordinance Committee meetings.

Mr. Gardner stated he has always stopped riding when asked by the neighbors.

Mr. Nolan asked if Mr. Scafetta has asked him to stop.  Mr. Gardner stated no.

Mr. Jones asked if they were familiar with the conditions for a Special Use Permit for a Motorcross Track.  Mr. Nolan stated he was familiar with it.  Mr. Jones asked what in the conditions would be difficult for them to comply with.  Mr. Jones stated they had a problem with “D”, does that include family members and the section regarding the distance from the property line.  

Mr. Mattaro asked if there were lights on the track or the bikes. Mr. Gardner stated no.

Mr. Dehm asked what makes a track a motorcross track.  Mr. Nolan stated there is a motorcross track on the videotape they have submitted that shows a motorcross track with gigantic jumps that has been groomed for competitive riding.

Mr. Jones read Chapter 200-33 and, Chapter 144-2A of the Noise Ordinance.  Mr. Jones stated this was the standard definition of a nuisance.  

Mr. Nolan stated this would not effect the value of the property.  Mr. Jones asked why the motorbikes are noisy.  Mr. Gardner stated they have a 2-stroke engine and that people have tried to change the level of noise.

Mr. Jones asked if they wear hearing protection when they ride.  Mr. Gardner stated they wear helmets, but no ear plugs.

Mr. Gardner stated a motorcross track would have the following:


-
a start and finish


-
emergency vehicles


-
paths that would be two to three times wider, that is the norm with 40 people riding at one time


-
riders would be paying a fee and


-
there would be flaggers on the jumps.

Mr. Gardner stated they have three small jumps, which are maybe a little higher than the table at the board meeting.

Mr. Dehm asked, if Mr. Gardner were to look back at the last ten years, does he think the amount of riding has increased or decreased.  Mr. Gardner stated it has fluctuated through the years.  He stated that in the mid 1980’s he rode practically all the time, but now it’s two nights per week or no nights per week.  He stated they ride in the winter, too.  He stated they never ride before noon and for no more than 1 and ½ hours.  He stated that they don’t ride continuously – they ride and stop.  He stated the bikes typically run 45 minutes to one hour.

Mr. Dehm asked if there was any dust created.  Mr. Gardner stated it can be dusty.  

Mr. Dehm asked what kind of bikes they are.  Mr. Gardner stated there are different types of dirt bikes.

Mr. Dehm asked how close the track is to the property line.  Mr. Gardner stated it is:


-
on the west side, 35-40 feet;


-
on the north, 25 feet,


-
on the east, over 100 feet, and


-
to the road 75 feet at its closest point.

Mr. Wright stated the driveway was on the east side and asked Mr. Gardner if they used the driveway.  Mr. Gardner stated no.

Mr. Mattaro asked if there was any washout to the neighbor’s property.  Mr. Gardner stated no, they have wetlands on the property, and this collects any water drainage.

Mr. Mattaro asked if the track has widened through the years.  Mr. Gardner stated it has due to the riding and the level of intensity.

Mr. Mattaro asked if any bulldozers had been used on the track.  Mr. Gardner stated they used bulldozers in 1986 to push some trees down.  He stated that he has used his John Deere tractor to maintain the safety of the track and to take some bumps out.

Mr. Dehm stated he had a letter from Mr. Scafetta, a neighbor, which would become part of the record.

Mr. Thorp asked how many would ride abreast on the track.  Mr. Gardner stated maybe 2 safely, but the majority of the time, it is one person at a time.

Mr. Thorp asked if the decibel level was comparable to a lawn mower.  Mr. Gardner stated it was, but snowmobiles and lawn mowers are louder.

Mr. Thorp asked if riding was restricted to daylight hours.  Mr. Gardner stated yes.  

Mr. Schilling asked if any other vehicles are used on the track.  Mr. Gardner stated in 1985-1989 they used to ride ATVs, but now it’s sometimes his go-cart and his truck.

Mr. Dehm asked if the applicant had any further comments.  Mr. Gardner stated there has never been a competition at his track and there has never been a fee paid to ride on it.  

Mr. Wright asked what geometric shape the track was.  A discussion followed and Mr. Gardner showed the Board a tax map of the property.  Mr. Wright asked if they rode in a continuous circuit.  Mr. Gardner responded yes.

Mr. Dehm asked who in the audience wanted to speak on this matter.  After a show of hands, Mr. Dehm stated the Board would take a short break during which time people should sign in with their name and address to the secretary.

After a 10 minute break the meeting resumed.  Mr. Dehm stated there would be no further public input on the tennis club application.

Mr. Dehm stated the Board would be opening the meeting to comments from individuals in the audience regarding the motorcross issue.  He stated that the issue before the Board tonight is whether this is a pre-existing use and if it is causing a nuisance.  He asked the audience to try not to repeat what someone has already stated, just state you agree with someone’s comment.

Joe Ricci, 3859 Rush Mendon Road, Mendon, stated that he would like to know the definition of a motorcross track.  Mr. Jones stated there is no definition in Chapter 86 and read from Chapter 200-41 D, subsection 2.  Mr. Ricci stated he thought the Town needed a definition and can it be ruled on without knowing what is being violated.  He stated he does not like motorcycles, but they are legal and they are not considered a nuisance on the road.  He asked if they were more of a nuisance just because they have left the road.

Ann Melville, 1276 West Bloomfield Road, stated that she lives to the west of the Gardners and moved there in 1993.  She stated they were using the track on Tuesday nights and she did not have a problem with it.  But, she stated, starting in 1997 the activity has escalated with more bikes and more riding time per week.  She stated that when the Gardners are using the track, she cannot use her backyard.  She stated the exhaust fumes also prevent her from using her property.  She stated she wanted what is fair to all the neighbors, and she feels it is not fair to tell the Gardners they cannot ride their bikes.

Cynthia Matthews, 823 Cheese Factory Road, stated she agreed with what Ms. Melville said.  She asked how many individuals are riding on the property and how many of them are paying taxes in the Town of Mendon.  She stated she moved here in 1990 and since 1996 the amount of noise has increased tenfold.  She stated the children having a riding lesson in her backyard could not hear the instructor.  She stated these are not small dirt bikes, they are racing bikes.  She stated this was rude and inconsiderate as neighbors.  Mr. Mattaro asked if she has talked to the Gardners.  She stated she has not approached the Gardners, but her patience has grown short.

Mr. Jones stated it was not relevant to the ZBA to determine if the individuals using the property are taxpayers.

Jim Smith, 733 Cheese Factory Road, stated that he purchased his property last July.  He stated he has had motorcycles, and the Gardner’s bikes are loud and whining.  He stated this is a nuisance and it sounds like a motorcross track.

Theresa Scafetta, 747 Cheese Factory Road, presented a letter to the Board and stated she wants her neighborhood back.  She said there is noise, dust and exhaust smell from the track.  She stated in the spring of 1996 was when they first heard the motorcycle noise and that these motorcycles face no federal emission standards.  She stated they have tried to resolve the issue with the Garnders by sending letters, but they get no response.  She stated they tried a dispute center, but the Gardners would not attend.  She stated the riding has continued since the violation letter was sent.  Mr. Jones stated that during an appeal, the violation cannot be enforced.  Ms. Scafetta stated they cannot escape the noise, even in their house.  She distributed pictures to the Board of the track from their vantagepoint.  Ms. Scafetta stated this track is in a steep slope area and areas susceptible to ponding and she is concerned it will effect the steep slope area on her property.  She also stated she was concerned with the negative effect on her property value.

Mr. Dehm asked when they first heard the motorcycles.  Ms. Scafetta stated they first moved in 1994 and did not hear anything.  She stated that in the spring of 1996, post it signs appeared and the activity began.  Mr. Scafetta stated he built a barn on their property in 1993 and he never heard anything.

Mr. Dehm stated that the Board is a quasi-judicial body and they would like to not have to swear people in, but expect everyone to speak as if they were sworn in.

Paul Gardner, 70 South Street, stated he rides on the property and started riding on the property in 1973.  He states he competes, but needs to practice.

Scott Lesniak, 20 Van Buren Road, Pittsford, stated that he has been in the area 4 years and started riding at the Gardners.  He says he enjoys the trails and uses it for practice.

Deb Fullerton, 831 Cheese Factory Road, stated that they built their home in 1989.  She stated they can hear the motorcycles, and it ruins their backyard time.  She stated she did not feel she should have to call or go to a neighbor’s house and ask if she can use her own backyard.

Ryan Kaza, 2 Old French Road, stated he is friends with the Gardners and this is not a motorcross track.  He stated he saw the track today and it has not changed since 1995.

Ben Atkinson, 2 Old French Road, stated he also rides on the track and Kelly Gardner tries to limit the number of people and he, personally, does try to quiet the bikes down.

Rick Schenkel, 83 South Street, stated he is a resident of Pittsford and he lives next to the Little League Fields.  He stated they are loud when the games are going on.

Scott Wild, 1597 W. Bloomfield Road, stated that he met Kelly Gardner in 1985.  He plans to teach his kids to ride and suggested the Board visit a motorcross track to see what it is like.

Walt Czajkowski, 770 Cheese Factory Road, stated he lives in front of the Gardners and has since 1976.  He stated the riding has been going on for 25 years at one level or another, and it is not a nuisance.  He stated he can hear the gun club some evenings.

David Lawlor, 1288 W. Bloomfield Road, stated he lives ¼ of a mile from the Gardners, and the noise is a nuisance.  He stated he knows a motorcross track when he hears one, and the people riding on the track do not live on the property.

Bernie Gardner, 773 Cheese Factory Road, stated that he has lived on the Gardner property all of his life except when he was away at school.  He stated he has been riding motorcycles since the late 1960’s, and it is a sport that someone must train for.

Dominic Scafetta, 747 Cheese Factory Road, presented a document to the Board and stated he cited several laws in his letter.  He stated he has owned his property since 1984 and did not hear any motorcycles at that time.  He stated he has tried working with the Gardners and feels his rights are being violated.  He stated he and his family cannot plan their lives because they do not know when the Gardners will be riding.  Mr. Scafetta presented two videotapes to the Board.  Mr. Dehm stated Mr. Scafetta’s letter and the two videotapes would become part of the record.  Mr. Scafetta stated there has been harassment and intimidation since the notice of violation has been served.

Mr. Dehm asked what a compromise could be.

Mr. Scafetta stated an agreement to the times and days of the month when the riding could occur.  He stated he has a problem with the noise, dirt, dust, pollution and planning and feels he has lost control of his property.

Peter Phillips, 401 Cheese Factory Road, stated that he grew up at his current address and he has ridden at the Gardners and was there when Mr. Scafetta videotaped the motorcycles.  He stated all of them on the Gardner property were polite and he always thought the Gardners were considerate.

Charles Gardner, 3 Chateau Place, Mendon, stated that he grew up on the property and stated that one of our rights is the pursuit of happiness and whose right is more important than another’s.

Scott Swinchow, 287 Plains Road, stated that he has lived in Mendon since 1992, and he is in support of the Gardners and their use of their property.

Mr. Nolan stated that some of the things stated tonight were irrelevant and a lot of the things said the Gardners would strongly dispute.  Mr. Nolan stated he mostly heard that the riding annoys people.  He stated lots of things annoy people – a farmer kicking up dust, horses and manure, but lots of annoyance does not meet proof of a nuisance.

Mr. Dehm asked for a short explanation of why some of the neighbors did not hear the motorcycles before 1995.  Mr. Nolan stated he did not know.  Mr. Gardner stated they have been riding continuously.  

Ms. Matthews stated that now it’s numerous people and maybe before 1995 it was only family oriented.  Mr. Nolan stated the Gardners are not unsympathetic.  

Mr. Schilling asked if the motorcyles were licensed.  Mr. Gardner stated no, they do not have lights.

Mr. Dehm stated the Board was closing the hearing for input but would keep it open for a review of the tapes and written material submitted tonight.  Mr. Dehm stated the Board would not be accepting any further input, and the Board will make its decision when it has had enough time to review the materials submitted.  

Mr. Dehm closed the public hearing at 10:25.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, May 24, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 10:31 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: Chris Holliday, Town Board Member; and 20 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

D.R.M. DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

Mr. Dehm stated that the public hearing was held May 10, 2001, and no further input is to be received by the Board after the hearing is closed.  

Mr. Jones stated that items submitted to the Board after the public hearing was closed were not distributed to the Board.  Mr. Dehm explained the procedure the Board follows regarding the discussion of the determination.

Mr. Jones reviewed cases cited in Mr. Leve’s letter regarding precedent.  Mr. Jones read  Chapter 200-6.

D.R.M. DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION DETERMINATION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, that the appeal by D.R.M. Development Corporation, P.O. Box 101, Honeoye Falls, New York, owner of property located at 834 Pittsford Mendon Center Road, Honeoye Falls, of an interpretation of Section 200-33 of the Zoning Ordinance by the CEO that the tennis club, located on the subject property and established under a prior ordinance as a conditionally permitted use, had ceased existence prior to the effective date of the said ordinance (December 15, 2000) and thus was no longer permitted in an RA-5 zone, be granted, overturning the Code Enforcement Officer’s interpretation, based on the following Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1.
D.R.M. Development Corporation appeared before the ZBA at the hearing held on May 10,2001.

2.
It is the owner of the property, and has been since December 1999. The permanent improvements on the approximately 25 acres used for the tennis club consist of a club house, 18 tennis courts, 2 swimming pools and equipment and facilities for winter enclosure of 8 of the tennis courts under two “tennis bubbles”.  Its written submission to the Board, and its testimony at the public hearing, asserted that it purchased the property intending to operate it or to sell it to someone who would operate it as a tennis club.

3.
In 1999, D. R. M. purchased the property out of a foreclosure proceeding against the previous owners, Roger and Laura Wootten. During the period that the property was foreclosed and held by several successor financial institutions until transferred to D.R.M. by the Ocwen Federal Bank, little or no maintenance was performed, and the property was vandalized. Subsequent to its purchase of the property, D.R.M secured it, began external cleanup of the facilities, and resolved a water supply dispute among the facility, the residents of Topspin Drive, and the Monroe County Water Authority at D.R.M.’s expense.

4.
 D.R.M. entered into a contract in November 2000 to sell that portion of the property comprising the tennis club to Charles and Dee Spencer, who also appeared before the ZBA at the hearing on May 10, 2001. The Spencers, in their submission to the Board, asserted that they have undertaken significant expense to finance through the Small Business Administration the renovation of the tennis facilities with the goal “to operate a first class tennis facility at this location”. The Spencers asserted that they are experienced and successful tennis club operators in the Rochester area. The closing of the transaction between D.R.M. and the Spencers has been in suspension pending the outcome of this appeal to the ZBA.

5.
Tim Pryor and Ellen Smith (by representation), 888 Pittsford Mendon Center Road, Bryan and Amelia Seiler, 822 Pittsford Mendon Center Road, and David and Mary Anne Allerton, 110 Topspin Drive appeared before the ZBA at the public hearing on May 10, 2001 in opposition to the D.R.M. appeal. In their submission to the Board, they asserted that the tennis club has not been in operation for several years prior to December 15, 2000 and therefore represents a “use” no longer permitted under the RA-5 area designation which applies to the property at 834 Pittsford Mendon Center Road. The ZBA also acknowledges the personal letters written by Mr. Pryor and Ms. Smith in opposition to this appeal.

6.
Several other interested parties also addressed the ZBA at the public hearing on May 10, 2001 either in support of D.R.M. and/or the Spencers’ position, or in support of those in opposition to the appeal.

7.
The property at 834 Pittsford Mendon Center Road, Tax Account # 024.02-1-02 is 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. The tennis club has operated under a Conditional Use Permit granted to Paul Shambo and Associates on November 25, 1975. That conditional use permit had 11 conditions that governed the development and operation, including winter “bubble” operation, of the tennis club.

2. The Conditional Use Permit was amended by the ZBA on 6/27/96 to redefine the acreage required for Outdoor Recreational or Athletic Facilities. Based on a review by the ZBA, it was determined that the tennis facility required a total of 25 acres to bring it into compliance with the Mendon Zoning Ordinance in effect at that time. The ZBA asserted that “Conditions originally imposed by the Conditional Use Permit of November 26, 1975 shall continue”. 

3. There was no provision in the Mendon Zoning Ordinance in effect prior to December 15, 2000 for any automatic termination of a Conditional Use Permit.

4. No agency of the Town of Mendon undertook any action at any time to terminate the Conditional Use Permit for the operation of a tennis club at 834 Pittsford Mendon Center Road.

5. No agency of the Town of Mendon, or any other public body, undertook any action at any time to condemn or to force the condemnation and removal of the improvements on the property at 834 Pittsford Mendon Center Road.

6.
The owners of the property, as of December 15, 2000, evidenced no intent to abandon the previously granted specially permitted use as a tennis facility and in fact had entered into a contractual agreement for its continuance.

7.
The ZBA has based its favorable decision in this appeal on the continuous actions listed in points 1 - 6 in the Conclusions of Law.  Therefore, the ZBA concludes that the tennis club was in operation on December 15, 2000 and became a nonconforming permitted use on that date under Section 200-33. We find that the CEO erred in his interpretation of Section 200-33 denying D.R.M Development Corporation a building permit.

8.   No action is required under SEQR.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

JOHN PETERS DETERMINATION

Mr. Schilling moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, that the area variance requested by Mr. John Peters, 749 Taylor Road, Honoeye Falls, New York, 14472, to erect an accessory building of approximately 700 square feet, instead of the 400 square feet set by the ordinance, be granted based on the following Findings of Fact and Conclusions of law and subject to the stated conditions.  The property Tax Account number is 217.03-1-5.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1.
Mr. Peters appeared before the board requesting a variance permitting construction of a 700 square foot, 20 feet x 35 feet, accessory building on his property.

2.
Mr. Peters lives on the 8.8 acre property and plans to assemble the purchased cold frame structure himself.

3.
The structure will be steel framed and be covered by a poly or mesh type cover.  Mr. Peters stated that this type of structure was the most efficient for the plant growing and winter storage purpose.  It is the smallest commercially available size of this type.

4.
 Mr. Peters presented a site plan, which showed the location of the structure indicating the distances of the structure from his property lines and the road.  

5.
Mr. Peters intends to grow plants and store them in the structure.

6.
Mr. Peters plans only utility lighting in the structure and water will be supplied by a hose connection from his home.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1.
Granting this variance will not have any adverse physical or environmental impact.

2.
Granting this variance will not alter the character of the neighborhood.

3.
The difficulty is self-created, and the degree of variance is minimal.

4.
There is no acceptable alternative that will meet the applicant's needs.

5.
This is a Type II action under SEQR.

CONDITIONS

1.
The location of the structure shall be as indicated in the site plan submitted.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

MANSFIELD DETERMINATION

Mr. Mattaro moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, that the area variance requested by David Mansfield, owner of the property at 45 Boughton Hill Road, Honeoye Falls, New York, to construct an accessory building of 924 square feet in size, instead of the 400 square feet, as required by the Zoning Ordinance, be granted based on the following Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law and subject to the stated conditions.  The property is tax account #229.01-1-5.31 and is zoned RA-5.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1.
Mr. Mansfield stated that a pool house was previously approved by the Planning Board with the house and garage in 1999.

2.
The original plans called for the pool house to be approximately 1500 square feet in size.

3.
The location of the proposed pool house will be approximately 750 feet from the road.

4.
The proposed pool house will match the style of the house.

5.
The house is situated on 18 acres of land with natural drainage moving away from the house to the right and left.

6.
The owner will landscape the pool area by installing additional trees.

7.
The pool house will be used for storage, pool equipment, and as a changing room.

8.
Mr. Joel Redling, a town resident who resides in Huntington Heights, spoke in favor of the pool house as long as it was set back from the road.

9.
Lights are planned for the pool area.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1.
Granting the variance would not alter the character of the neighborhood.

2.
There will be no adverse physical or environmental effects as a result of granting the variance.

3.
The difficulty is self-created.

4.
The degree of variance is substantial.

5.
This is a Type II action under SEQR.

CONDITIONS

1.
The design and location of the pool house shall be as indicated on the submitted sketches.

2.
Lighting, if installed, shall reflect downward to the pool area.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

DISCUSSION

Mr. Dehm stated the Board would review the tapes submitted with regard to the Gardner application at the next meeting, June 14, 2001.  He asked the secretary to check on the availability of a VCR and television.  

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Dehm, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the May 10, 2001 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

DISCUSSION

Mr. Dehm stated the Town of Farmington was having a Planning Opportunities seminar on June 13 at 7:00 p.m.

A discussion followed regarding the schedule.  Mr. Dehm stated they would discuss and vote on the Ellis determination and review the Gardner videotapes at the June 14 meeting and discuss and vote on the Gardner determination at the June 28 meeting.

Mr. Dehm stated Mr. Thorp would write the Ellis determination and he would write the Gardner determination.

A discussion followed regarding the supervisor’s request for a recommendation regarding accessory structures.  Mr. Wright stated he would write a proposal.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:35 a.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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